
WEEK 10 TERM 1 NEWSLETTER 

Wednesday 29th March 2023 
Dear Families,  

Last Sunday was the fifth Sunday of Lent and in John’s Gospel we heard the story of Jesus raising Lazarus from the dead. 
This miraculous act by Jesus prompts us to think about Jesus’ compassion and how we can help others in our lives overcome 
the ‘tombs’ that bind them. “As God’s chosen ones, clothe yourself with compassion, kindness, humility, meekness and 
patience”. (First Letter of Paul to the Colossians, 3:12)  

Holy Week Liturgies @ St Mark’s - Our teachers and students are busy preparing for our Holy Week Liturgies which will be 
held next week. I encourage families to attend these liturgies to reinforce the message of Easter and the hope it brings us. All 
details of dates and times are included in the calendar below. 

Footy Colours Day - Thanks to everyone who embraced the Footy Colours Day last Friday to raise funds for Caritas 
Australia. Special thanks to Daniela Lazzaro for organising the fun footy clinics with the Northern Saints Football Club. 

Walk in the way of righteousness, along the path of justice. Proverbs 8:20 

National Ride2School Day - Well done to those students who rode, skated, walked or scootered safely to school last Friday 
as part of our National Ride2School Day initiative. Hopefully this experience inspires many to incorporate their 60 minutes of 
daily exercise into their trip to and from school each day. Many thanks to the staff and SAT students who provided the healthy 
breakfast on the day. 

Kids Matter @ St Mark’s Action Team Meeting - Our next meeting will be held this Friday March 31st at 2.30pm in the 
Family Lounge. At this meeting we will finalise plans for our Mother’s Day celebrations in May and continue plans for our 
Family Fun Day in November. An attendance letter is included in this Newsletter, and has been sent home to all families. All 
welcome! 

Family Fun Day Committee Members Needed - Thanks to those who have already signed up for the Family Fun Day 
Committee. We still require volunteers to assist with the organisation of our Family Fun Day which will be held on Saturday 
November 18th, 2023. A letter has been sent home to all families asking for volunteers. I strongly urge you to please get 
involved to make this a memorable occasion for our community. 

Change of Date for School Photos - Our School Photos are now being held on Thursday May 25th (Week 5 of Term 2). All 
students must be wearing their Winter Uniform and black school shoes on this day. All students must also bring along, or 
wear, their school jumper on the day. Gr6’s will wear their Gr6 Windcheater. Those students who have their PE Lesson on 
Thursdays will need to bring their runners in their bag on photo day. 

ANZAC Dawn Service at Fawkner RSL - Thank you to those families and students who have advised that they will be 
attending the Fawkner RSL Dawn Service on Tuesday April 25th at 6.00am (arrive 5.45am). Our Students will be singing the 
National Anthem. Ms Lara Beltrame will once again be preparing the Choir over the final weeks of Term 1, and we still 
require more volunteers please. 

I encourage all families to come along to support this significant National event where we give thanks to those who have done 
so much to allow us to live in peace in our wonderful country. Breakfast will be served after the service. Children eat free and 
adults pay a gold coin donation. 
We will also be hosting our own ANZAC Day Service on Wednesday April 26th at 2.30pm in the playground. 

End of Tem 1 - Term 1 will finish for all students at 1.00pm on Holy Thursday, Thursday April 6th. On that day we will host our 
Holy Thursday Liturgy at 9.00am and our Good Friday Liturgy at 12.00pm. All are welcome! Aftercare is available from 
1.00pm; bookings at - www.ylv.com.au 

Holiday Program @ St Mark’s - Youth Leadership Victoria has advised that they will once again be offering a Holiday 
Program at St Mark’s during the T1 holidays. The program will be open from 7.00am-6.30pm each day. The Activity Program 
is included in this Newsletter. For all details and bookings visit - www.ylv.com.au 

  

http://www.ylv.com.au/
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Beginning of Term 2 - Term 2 will commence for all students on Wednesday April 26th. This is the day after the ANZAC 
Day Public Holiday on Tuesday April 25th. 
On Monday April 24th all staff will be at school updating our CPR skills and Anaphylaxis management skills to ensure we are 
compliant with Government regulations and are ensuring the safety of all members of our community. Students do not 
attend school on Monday April 24th. 
Full day care will be available for the day on Monday April 24th, as long as the minimum number of 6 bookings is reached. 
Bookings with Youth Leadership Victoria are essential – www.ylv.com.au 

Mother’s Day Celebrations - Please join us on Friday May 12th as we celebrate Mother’s Day for all our mums, 
grandmothers and all women who are “mother-like” in our lives. We will celebrate our mothers who are with us and those who 
are no longer with us. Through the love they show, the way they nurture and care for us, mothers help us to understand what 
God is like. 
This year we will be hosting a special Mother’s Day Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea commencing at 9.30am 
following our Mother’s Day Assembly hosted by our Preps at 9.00am. All funds raised will go to the Cancer Council. 
More details will be provided in coming weeks. 

Please note - The Kids Matter @ St Mark’s Action Team will hold the Mother’s Day Stall on Friday May 5th. 

St Mark’s Playgroup - Playgroup is held in our Hall each Tuesday morning from 9.00-11.00am for 0-4YO’s. Please spread 
the word with your family and friends. All welcome! Please see the attached Flier for all details. 

  

http://www.ylv.com.au/


 

St Mark’s Enrolment Tours for 2024 Prep Students - This year I am offering personalised School Tours for families wishing 
to enrol their children at St Mark’s for Prep 2024. Please tell your family, friends and neighbours to contact the Office on 8335 
4100 to arrange an Enrolment Tour. Enrolment Applications for Prep 2024 close on April 30th, 2023. 

2024 Prep Enrolments for St Mark’s Siblings - If you have a child who will be starting school next year can you please 
collect an Enrolment Form from the Office. We need these returned as soon as possible so we know how many places we 
have for new families who wish to enrol. Children need to turn 5 by April 30th in their Prep year. 

Change over from Summer to Winter Uniform - All students need to be wearing Winter Uniform by the week beginning 
Monday May 1st. This will allow a one week transition period at the beginning of Term 2. 

2023 Sacrament Dates 
First Eucharist Family Night - Tuesday 2nd of May at 7.00pm 

Celebration of First Eucharist - Grade 4: Sunday 4th of June at 10.00am in St Mark’s Church 

Confirmation Family Night - Tuesday 18th of July at 7.00pm 

Celebration of Confirmation - Grade 6: Friday 18th of August at 6.00pm in St Mark’s Church 

Reconciliation Family Night - Tuesday 8th of August at 7.00pm 

Celebration of Reconciliation - Grade 3: Tuesday 5th of September at 7.00pm in St Mark’s Church 

 

St Mark’s Chickens Care Over the Holidays - We require assistance with looking after our chickens over the coming 
holidays please. Ideally we need families who could take on the task for a week at a time. The chickens will need someone to 
come in every couple of days to ensure they have plenty of food and water. If you would like to help out, please leave your 
name at the office and I will be in touch to explain the procedure. Thank you. 

Birthdays 
Happy Birthday to the following people who are celebrating their birthday. 

Date Name LA Date Name LA 

4th April Layla 1  4th April  Ruby 1 

 

God Bless, 
Peter Wilson, Principal 

‘The St Mark’s Catholic Primary School, Fawkner Community promotes the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.’ 

St Mark’s Catholic Primary School respectfully acknowledges the Wurundjeri People of the Kulin Nation, who are the 

Traditional Custodians of the land on which we live, learn, work and play. We pay our respect to their Elders past, present 

and emerging and commit to the ongoing journey of Reconciliation.  

  



 

  

 
TERM 1, 2023 

MARCH 

Wednesday 29th  PSG’s Today 

Friday 31st  9.00am Assembly hosted by LA1 + Learners of the Week & Birthdays 

Friday 31st  2.30pm KM@SMAT Meeting in Family Lounge 

APRIL 

Sunday 2nd  2.00am Daylight Savings Ends 

Sunday 2nd  Holy Week Commences - Palm Sunday 

Monday 3rd  9.00am Holy Week Liturgy – Palm Sunday – Hosted by LA1 & LA8 

Thursday 6th  9.00am Holy Week Liturgy – Holy Thursday – Hosted by LA9 & LA10 

Thursday 6th  12.00pm Holy Week Liturgy – Good Friday – Hosted by LA4 & LA5 

Thursday 6th  1.00pm 
End of Term 1 Students dismissed at 1.00pm – Aftercare available – Bookings 
– www.ylv.com.au  

Friday 7th Good Friday 

Sunday 9th  Easter Sunday 

Tuesday 11th – 
Friday 14th 

Holiday Program – Week 1 – Bookings @ www.ylv.com.au 

Monday 17th – 
Friday 21st  

Holiday Program – Week 1 – Bookings @ www.ylv.com.au 

TERM 2 

Monday 24th  School Closure Day – Staff working on First Aid - No school for students 

Tuesday 25th  5.45am 
Students singing the National Anthem at the Fawkner RSL ANZAC DAY Dawn 
Service 

Wednesday 26th  8.45am Term 2 Commences for all students 

Wednesday 26th  2.30pm St Mark’s ANZAC Day Service – All welcome! 

Friday 28th  9.00am Easter Liturgy & Assembly - Hosted by LA7 

Friday 28th 11.50am-1.50pm St Mark’s Cross Country Championships @ Parker Reserve 

Sunday 30th Prep 2024 Enrolments Close 

MAY 

Monday 1st  Students to be wearing Winter Uniform by today 

Monday 1st  P & Gr1/2 Excursion to Werribee Zoo 

Tuesday 2nd 7.00pm 1st Eucharist Family Night 

Friday 5th  Mother’s Day Stall 

Saturday 6th  The Coronation of King Charles III 

Friday 5th  5/6 Interschool Sport – Round 1 

Mon 8th – Fri 12th  P-2 Swimming Program @ Coburg Indoor Pool 

Monday 8th  Gr3/4 Excursion - Walking Tour 

Tuesday 9th  Gr5/6 Incursion - Mad About Science 

Friday 12th  9.00am Mother’s Day Assembly hosted by the Preps 

Friday 12th 9.30am Mother’s Day Celebration – World’s Biggest Morning Tea 

Friday 12th  5/6 Interschool Sport – Round 2 

Sunday 14th  ### HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY ### 

Friday 19th  Gr3/4 History Box Incursion 

Friday 19th  5/6 Interschool Sport – Round 3 

Thursday 25th  School Photo Day – Winter Uniform 

Friday 26th  5/6 Interschool Sport – Round 4 

JUNE 

Friday 2nd  1st Eucharist Retreat Day 

Friday 2nd  5/6 Interschool Sport – Round 5 

Sunday 4th  10.00am Celebration of 1st Eucharist @ St Mark’s 

Monday 12th  King’s Birthday Public Holiday 

http://www.ylv.com.au/
http://www.ylv.com.au/
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Learners Of The Week 

Learning 
Area 

Name 

Prep James - for being a courageous learner during liturgy and assembly practice. You showed confidence 
when talking and a lot of enthusiasm when dancing. Well done Superstar!  

LA4 Christina - for always having a positive attitude towards learning and for showing persistence when 
completing set tasks. Well done Christina! 

Amani - for showing persistence during Maths. Congratulations on the effort and courage you have shown 
when working in your Maths Sprint Group.Well done Amani! 

LA5 Noah - for being a respectful learner. Noah, you consistently use the disposition of respect by being kind to 
your teachers and friends as well as always using your full body listening during learning time. Well done 
Noah! 

LA7 Lara - for being a reflective learner. It has been great to see you independently select and work on your 
Maths learning goals for Place Value and Number. Keep up the fantastic work! 

LA8 Joseph, your reflective disposition was apparent when you were considering appropriate goals for reading. 
During discussions with your peers, you also display an ability to reflect by bouncing back what others 
have shared with you. 

LA9 Alessia - for being a courageous learner in maths this week. You have been so brave when trying new 
strategies when adding, subtracting and rounding numbers. It is great to see you having a go, even if you 
are not sure. Congratulations on being a successful learner! 

LA10 Poppy - for being reflective when using the persuasive rubric. Your feedback was honest and you were 
able to use this to improve your writing. Amazing work! 

 

  



  



 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Palm Sunday (Passion Sunday) 

This Sunday we celebrate Palm Sunday. This day commemorates Jesus Christ’s triumphant entry in 
Jerusalem, days before he was arrested and crucified. It is celebrated the Sunday before Easter and 
is the beginning of Holy Week. 
The beginning of the celebration for Palm Sunday commemorates the Lord’s entrance into 
Jerusalem. During this time a reading from Matthew’s Gospel is read and a procession takes place 
with people carrying palm leaves/branches. 
 
Commemoration of the Lord's Entrance into Jerusalem 
 
Gospel: Matthew 21: 1-11 
 
A reading from the holy Gospel according to Matthew  
 
When they drew near to Jerusalem 
and came to Bethphage, to the Mount of Olives, 
Jesus sent two disciples, saying to them, 
‘Go into the village opposite you, 
and immediately you will find an ass tied,  
and a colt with her; untie them and bring them to me. 

 

If anyone says anything to you, you shall say, 
“The Lord has need of them,” 
and he will send them immediately’. 
This took place to fulfil 
what was spoken by the prophet, saying, 
 
‘Tell the daughter of Zion 
Behold, your king is coming to you, 
humble and mounted on an ass, 
and on a colt, the foal of an ass’. 
 

The disciples went and did as Jesus had directed them; 
they brought the ass and the colt, 
and put their garments on them, and he sat thereon. 
Most of the crowd spread their garments on the road, 
and others cut branches from the trees 
and spread them on the road. 

And the crowds that went before him 
and that followed him shouted, 
‘Hosanna to the Son of David! 
Blessed is he who comes in the name of the Lord! 
Hosanna in the highest!’ 
 

And when he entered Jerusalem 
all the city was stirred, saying, ‘Who is this?’ 
And the crowds said, 
"This is Jesus the prophet, from Nazareth in Galilee." 
 
The Gospel of the Lord 

  



 

Prayer for Palm Sunday 

 

God our Father,  

you anointed Jesus your Son to bear our sins,  

to encourage the weary, to raise up and restore a fallen world.  

May the paschal mystery of Christ's death and Resurrection  

be a reality in our lives.  

We make this prayer through Jesus Christ  

who is Lord for ever and ever. Amen. 

 

Holy Week Celebrations 
The children have been working in collaboration with their peers and teachers to prepare liturgies for the celebration of Holy 
Week at school. Please come and join us in our school’s celebration of Holy Week.  

Palm Sunday - Monday 3rd April 9.00am led by LA1 & LA8 

Holy Thursday - Thursday 6th April 9.00am led by LA9 & LA10 

Good Friday - Thursday 6th April 12.00pm led by LA4 & LA5 

Easter Sunday - Term 2 - Friday 28th April 9.00am led by LA7 

Saints Club News - Fundraising for Project Compassion  

Annual Footy Colours Day 

Our annual Footy Colours Day was held last Friday. We thank those who came along dressed in their footy 
colours!  

Guess the Easter Egg in the Jar  

Tues 4th & Tues 5th  April (50c a guess or $1 for 3 guesses) 

Bring along your coins to guess the number of Easter eggs! 

Winner will be announced on Thursday 6th April 

  



 

Project Compassion Weekly Story 
See below the weekly story of how our monetary donations have helped people in communities less fortunate than 
ourselves. 

Sixth Sunday of Lent (Palm Sunday) 

1 & 2 April  

Every day, more than 200 million children miss out on school, around 690 million people go hungry and 2.2 billion people 
cannot access clean drinking water. 

With your generosity, Caritas Australia has been able to help millions of vulnerable people around the world, through the 
Project Compassion appeal.  

Please donate to Project Compassion 2023 to help continue empowering vulnerable 
communities around the world to lift themselves and their communities out of poverty. 

Together, we can help vulnerable communities face their challenges today and build a better 
tomorrow For All Future Generations.  

You can donate through Project Compassion donation boxes/envelopes available from your parish, 
or visit caritas.org.au/project-compassion or phone 1800 024 413.  

Ms Dot Mash 
RE Leader 

  



 
Harmony Day 

March 21st was Harmony Day! St Mark’s acknowledged this day by sharing lunch together and the students learning about 
diversity in classroom activities. On Friday the Student Action Team Leaders presented at assembly and the whole school 
joined in the game “Guess the Anthem”. The students had fun listening out for different anthems around the world that they 
could recognise. It was wonderful to see many students dressed in traditional clothing or Orange the Harmony Day colour. 

  



 
OFFICE NEWS 

CSEF REMINDER 
Families who are the holder of a current Health Care Card are 
eligible to apply for CSEF in 2023. CSEF is a one off payment 
made to families for Camp Sport and Excursions. It is not 
applied to school fees. 

For those families who are already the holders of a Health Care 
Card and received a CSEF payment this year, do not need to complete a new form, unless their circumstances have changed 
eg. another student commencing at school, or a child has left. Forms can be obtained from the office. 

Once completed, please sign, date and return the form, together with a copy of your Health Care Card by the start of the 
school year in 2023. If your Health Care Card has expired, you will need to apply for a new one. 

If you have any queries or questions, please do not hesitate to contact the office. 

 
Miss Fiona and Miss Lisa 

 

FIRST AID/MEDICAL 
A reminder that it is a legal requirement that each student has an updated asthma/anaphylaxis 

plan every twelve months. Please provide these to the office as soon as possible with any 

medication. 

  



 

  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  





 


